

# Trinity Calendar for Jan 21-Jan 28, 2024

Sunday	9:00 am	Adult Bible Study and Sunday School
	10:30 am	Worship Service
		Lutheran Schools Sunday—
		Beginning of Lutheran Schools Week
Monday	6:00 am	Community Breakfast Cooking
Tuesday	5-6:30 pm	Men's Wings Bible Study and meal: "The Book of Proverbs: Learning to Live Wisely"
	5-6:30 pm	Women's Bible Study: "Service: Ministry with Heart and Hands"
Wednesday		
Thursday	10:00 am	Bible Study: "Character Studies in the Old Testament"
Friday		
Saturday	8:00 am	Men of Christ Bible Study: "The Chosen: Bible Roundtable"
Sunday	9:00 am 10:30 am	Adult Bible Study and Sunday School Worship Service



The altar flowers this morning are given
By Teri and Alan Frith
In memory of Doris Smith
And celebration of her birthday on 1/19

## **ATTENDANCE 1-14: 103**

Families of the week: The Vekasy, Vermilyea and Whitney families

### **Birthdays:**

- 23 Jan—Mace Bueckner
- 24 Jan—Jim Knight
- 26 Jan—Sue Vekasy
- 27 Jan—Greg Wilks

# **Anniversaries:**

• 23 Jan—Brett and Nick Martel



Do you need prayer or know someone who does?

Prayer requests may be made by filling out one of the prayer request cards kept in the back of the pews and leaving it in the offering plate or by contacting Judy Taylor at eisen@myfairpoint.net

For the eyes of the Lord are over the righteous, and his ears are open unto their prayers—1 Peter 3:12

Updates to earlier prayer requests are always appreciated!



Lutheran Witness Subscriptons This is the last week to order or renew subscriptions to the Lutheran Witness. If you would like to have a copy of your own delivered to your home, please let Mitch in the office know. It comes at the low bargain rate of \$20.65 a year.



Monday-Thursday 12-4pm 603-358-6460 call to make an appointment. 100 Washington St. Keene, NH 03431

#### **OUR MISSION**

Pregnancy Resource Center of the Monadnock Region is a life affirming ministry that shares the love and truth of Jesus Christ with our community, offering free pregnancy related resources with compassion and respect.

Blessings for 2024. The Pregnancy Resource Center is looking forward to a productive and busy new year. We are currently in need of maternity clothing, gently used or new, sizes medium to extra-large. In other news from The Center, we are looking ahead to having birthing classes for our clients as well as offering GED preparation classes. As programs expand, we are continually considering more board members to guide us in our activities. Please pray on this and should you find it in your heart to be part of our Board, contact The PRC to set up an interview. You may have hidden skills that will complement what we do.

January is the National Sanctity of Human Life month. As much as we, as Christians, look to stay out of culture and politics, with prayer and God's blessings we need to remind each other that it is God's plan for life, life abundantly. It is a time to share the Gospel and minister to those who are facing an unplanned pregnancy whether it is the mother, father, family. They all need our loving support.

If you wish to donate items please contact Evelyn Konig, Director at <a href="https://www.pregnancyresourcekeene.org">www.pregnancyresourcekeene.org</a> or call at 603 358 6460. You may also contact me: Helen Poisson, Liaison for Trinity Lutheran Church, at <a href="https://enemo.org/helens/llanpaa82@gmail.com">helensillanpaa82@gmail.com</a> or 603 355 7939, or leave them in the Narthex at the PRC table.





#### LWML Update:

We will be sending the Mites off to the NED LWML the first week of February. Be sure to bring in your mites and put

them in the big box on the LWML table in the corner of the Narthex. The District mites so far have surpassed the Mission Grant Goal of \$75,000 for the Biennium ending in April 2024.

What a blessing. Let's keep the momentum going and fund extra mission projects.

For more LWML news in the District, check out the new PIO (Pass It On) Newsletter. There is a hard copy on the LWML table and you can also access it in the Weekly Trumpet Blast (Friday Email) or on the NED LWML website.

Thank you to all the ladies who made or helped make the beautiful Christmas card angels. Our next LWML Mission Project Work Day will be Feb 10, 9-11:00 am in the Narthex. We will be working on fleece blankets for Project Linus.

For more information contact Eileen Nelson at 603-313-3989 (texts are fine) or at <a href="mailto:eenelson53@gmail.com">eenelson53@gmail.com</a>.

Annual giving statements are now ready and should be in your mailbox. If you prefer to have yours mailed, contact Mitch in the Church Office to let him know. Thank you for supporting God's work at Trinity Lutheran Church and Christian School.



#### **Church Office**

Phone (603) 352-4446

<u>Pastor</u> – Ed Harkey reveddiet@yahoo.com Phone: (508) 813-8201

Office Hours: Tues-Thurs, 9 am-2 pm, or

call for appointment

Assistant to the Pastor—Tim Knapp

tim.knapp@comcast.net Phone: (978) 760-1501

**Church Administrative Assistant** -

Mitchell Piper

tlckeene.nh@gmail.com Phone (603) 352-4446

Hours: Mon-Wed, & Fri 9 am-3 pm

<u>Business Manager</u> – Sue Vekasy <u>tlckeene.businessmgr@gmail.com</u> *Phone (603) 352-4446* 

<u>Head Elder</u> - Rich Randall Phone (603) 762-8201

School Office

Hours: Monday–Friday, 8 am–4 pm

Phone (603) 352-9403

<u>Principal</u> – Jill Grant principal@tcskeene.com

School Administrative Assistant -

Emily Lester tcs@tcskeene.com

<u>Organist</u> - Rita Corey Phone (603) 313-7220 **Elders** 

Pastor - Ed Harkey <u>Phone: (508) 813-8201</u>

**Head Elder -** Rich Randall *Phone (603) 762-8201* 

Lonnie Geer

Phone: (603) 370-8928

Lenny Kosakowski *Phone (603) 852-6702* 

Larry Miller

Phone (603) 357 4746

**Altar Guild** 

<u>Co-leaders:</u> Jean Henderson *Phone (603) 352-8716* 

Paula Miller

Phone (603) 357-4746

Ministry Teams

"Up" Team Leader -

Erik Neilssen

Phone (917) 520-9768

"In" Team Leader -

Miriam Harkey

Phone (508) 813-8212

"Out" Team Leader -

Jason Bueckner

Phone (802) 598-5678

**Executive Team** 

President - Lonnie Geer Phone (603) 370-8928

**Head Elder** - Rich Randall *Phone (603) 762-8201* 

Head Trustee – Larry Miller

Phone (603) 762-2923

Treasurer - Vacant

School Board Chair -

Marcia Scadova

Phone (603) 313-6277

**Recording Secretary -**

Judy Taylor

Phone (603) 876-9447

School Board

Chair - Marcia Scadova

Phone (603) 313-6277

Vice-Chair

<u>Vacant</u>

**Treasurer** - Tom Abert *Phone (603) 381-8840* 

Joyce Gray

Phone (603) 812-5264

Marlene Dabrowski

Phone (603) 876-4046

Kathy Dresser

Phone (603) 809-3457



<u>Guest Wi Fi</u> is available at no charge while visiting Trinity Lutheran Church, please feel free to log in.

NETWORK: TLC\_GuestPASSWORD: mapleave

January 21-28 is National Lutheran Schools Week. The theme of this year is "Connected".

# Thank You

...to all our wonderful teachers and staff at **Trinity Christian School**, working diligently to keep young hearts and minds <u>connected</u> to and through Christ.

